My trip to England


On the 9th of March, I, Aleksas Juzukonis and our teachers Dovilė Butėnienė and Jūratė Liutkevičienė had a flight to England to our partners from the Comenius project. The flight took 11 hours with a stop in Copenhagen and it took 3 more hours with the train till we arrived to Middlesbrough. We reached our hotel “Travel Lodge” at midnight.

In the morning after breakfast we got ready to visit the Priory Woods school that takes part in this project. It is a school for disabled children. The school is different from our school. There are much more classrooms and in every classroom there are 2-3 teachers with the helpers. After we got to know the school we visited the Middlesbrough stadium. We had an amazing guide who showed us the whole stadium and told us lots of interesting stories. When we got back to the hotel, we had some free time and in the evening we went bowling and had pizza.

Every morning we had breakfast and left. On Wednesday we drove to the Ryadale folk museum. When we were in the museum, we found out more about the history of England. We also made some napkins and clay pots. In the evening we went to “Toby’s carvery” and had a traditional English supper.

The other day we went back to the Priory Woods school and worked there. We had three sessions. On the first session we made rings, necklaces and bracelets, then we baked some cookies and made vases, later on we made cloth bags. I marked my bag with the projects sign, the flags of Lithuania and Britain and my name. I really liked those activities. As usual we had some free time from 3 to 6 p.m., and in the evening we went back to the school and had a feast and a disco.

On the last day we went to Whitby, a fishing town. We walked around the town for 3 hours. We went next to the sea, visited a graveyard and a church. When we came back, we went to the mall to buy some souvenirs because we had to go home the day after that.

We woke up at 6 in the morning. We didn’t have time to eat breakfast. We got dressed and immediately ran to the train station and drove to the airport in Manchester. We flew for 11 hours with a transfer in Frankfurt and landed at 12 p.m. we in Lithuania.

I gained some interesting experience from this trip. I flew with a plane, stayed in 3 countries, met my aged people from different countries, made some interesting crafts, found out that people in North England are very friendly and helpful. I understood that I am extremely happy that I am safe and sound. I thank all the teachers who helped to organize this project and invited me to participate in it.
Simonas Dekas
